BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
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Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
August 4, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  AUGUST 10, 2017 - 7:00 PM
KEN  SWINN   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR, DENNIS GRUVER
The week of August 13 thru 19 will be a very busy week.  Station 13 will celebrate its 125 years of service to the citizens of the Montgomery area.  On August 17, 18, 19, the festivities will be at the carnival ground with activities each night.  EMA will have a stand to sell our world famous popcorn and help will be needed on Thursday, August 17 at 13:00hrs. to set up the tent, tables and other equipment.  Nancy has volunteered to chair this event but will need help as this is a 3 night event with the big parade on Saturday.

Thanks to all who were available and checked in when the Severe Storm Alerts went out on Wednesday night and Friday nights.  Station 13 EOC was also on stand by until the storms passed.

The Lightning protection for the repeater has arrived and will be installed next week.

The fittings and cover for our 10' x 20' shelter have been relocated to the table behind the light tower.  The connecting pipes are still in Special Unit 630.

Montgomery Borough will provide a longer cord for the emergency power connection between their building at 35 South Main St. and the outside power source provided by EMA.  I would like to upgrade the (2) lights on the back side of Special Unit 630 from quartz lights which use 1000 watts to LED which would use 100 watts and also install (1) 20 amp. 220vac output from the generator so it could be used at the Borough Office for long term, if needed, and in bad weather conditions. 

The Firemen's Centennial Parade will be held Saturday, August 19, 2017.  Drivers are needed for the EMA equipment.  Let us know at the meeting if you can help. 

The annual 9/11 memorial motorcycle ride will be held on Monday this year.  We have been asked to provide IMU-630 for the parade Incident Command unit again this year.  Help will be needed to set up equipment. The time will be announced later. 

See you at the meeting.




DENNIS 

